VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

APPROVED SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES 

January 12, 2010
The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the counselor’s office. Members present were:  Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mr. Hoe Yong, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Rachel Webb was absent. Mrs. Carlena Sheeran was a visitor.   Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda after adding INFORMATION: NCLB letter.  Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.29) 
 Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from December 8, 2009 Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.30) 

REPORTS

CSIP – Mr. Dennis reported that an ad hoc committee reviewed and revised the CSIP. More changes will be made due to not meeting our AYP. The CSIP is an ongoing document we update throughout the year. After reviewing the CSIP Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the document. There was no further discussion. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. (10.31)
Climate Survey – The council reviewed the climate survey that was done in November of 2009. 
December Budget – The council reviewed the December 2009 budget. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.32). 
Committee Reports –There were no committee reports to review due to the winter break.

Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need action.

INFORMATION

NCLB/AYP – Mr. Dennis discussed the NCLB letter that was sent to parents concerning our school not meeting AYP. We met 10 out of 12 goals. Overall, our scores stayed the same. Mr. Dennis went over our action plan to help our sub groups of students meet the reading and math goals. There will be monthly reports on common assessments, we will track all of our students’ progress through MAP, Compass Learning, and Literacy First data, and reconfigure instructional assistants schedules. There will also be weekly meetings with teachers, our special education team and central office administrators. 
Playground Equipment – Mr. Dennis discussed the need of new playground equipment. He would like to start an initiative with our PTO to invest in new playground equipment.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 9th, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. in the school library. 

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the February meeting will include an update on NCLB/AYP, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, January Budget, and the Accident Report.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Wood made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 p.m.  Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.33)

